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Chairman, Mark Petros, on Thursday, May 6, 2021 at 6:00pm in the Meeting Room of the Municipal Building, called 
the Special Meeting of the Sewickley Township Board of Supervisors to order as advertised in the Tribune Review 
on Tuesday, May 4, 2021.  The members of the Board of Supervisors present were Mark Petros, Brian Merdian, 
and Linda Harvey.  Also attending the meeting were Donn Henderson, Tom Mignogna, Janet Schork, and Susan 
Leukhardt.  
 
 
Mark Petros led those present in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 
 

No Public Comment on Agenda Items 
 

 

Brian Merdian made a motion, seconded by Mark Petros, to approve Resolution 17-2021 sanctioning Rillton 

Volunteer Fire Company.  Voting:  Mrs. Harvey, Mr. Petros, Mr. Merdian; yes.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 
 
Linda Harvey made a motion, seconded by Brian Merdian, to approve Resolution 22-2021 to apply for the 
Commonwealth Financing Authority Flood Mitigation Program grant in the amount of $342,723.00 for the Turner 
Lane Streambank Stabilization Project replacing Resolution 18-2021.  Voting:  Mrs. Harvey, Mr. Petros, Mr. 
Merdian; yes.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
Brian Merdian made a motion, seconded by Linda Harvey, to request proposals for court ordered clean-up of three 
(3) Costanza properties.  Voting:  Mrs. Harvey, Mr. Petros, Mr. Merdian; yes.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
Brian Merdian made a motion, seconded by Linda Harvey, to authorize the Solicitor to file a protest/petition to 
intervene in the PAR MAR Oil Co. Liquor License transfer.  Board Comments:  Mr. Merdian clarified that the 
Township is basically doubling down on not supporting the transfer of a liquor license to the gas station.  Mrs. 
Harvey stated the reason she voted no is because of the location being near the school and the playgrounds.  
Voting:  Mrs. Harvey, Mr. Petros, Mr. Merdian; yes.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
Brian Merdian made a motion, seconded by Linda Harvey, to hire Sydney Robertson as a Sewickley Township 
Recreation Intern at the rate of $7.50 per hour.  Voting:  Mrs. Harvey, Mr. Petros, Mr. Merdian; yes.  Motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
 
Linda Harvey made a motion, seconded by Brian Merdian, to approve the sale of 2021 Season Passes at Crabapple 
Pool with the rates listed below. 
 

Membership Type 
Resident Rate 

2021 

Non-Resident 

Rate 

2021 

(1) Individual $85 $95 

(2) Individuals $150 $160 

(3) Individuals $195 $205 

(4) Individuals $240 $250 

(5) Individuals $275 $285 

(6) Individuals $330 $340 
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(7) Individuals $345 $360 

(8) Individuals $390 $410 

Senior (65+) $85 $95 

Senior Couple (65+) $150 $160 

10 Admissions $80 $80 

 
Voting:  Mrs. Harvey, Mr. Petros, Mr. Merdian; yes.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 
General Public Comment 
 
Daryl Dermotta stated that Shaner Road needs fixed.  Paul Hermann and Jim Fidei stated that there is hardly any 
pavement left on Shaner Road.  Other roads were mentioned that need attention.  Mrs. Harvey stated that there is 
a full page of roads and what needs done where that will be discussed during the Planning part of the meeting.  Mr. 
Merdian stated that material prices keep going higher and we haven’t raised General Fund taxes in a very long 
time.  We need the Act 13 funds to supplement the highway maintenance supplies and salt.   
 
Paul Hermann stated that he has been on the road crew for 27 years and this is the worse he has seen our roads.  
He understands that the storms over the past couple years have not helped.  Mr. Petros stated that we’re trying to 
figure out what we can do financially.  We also need to finish the roads that were done by sealing them and putting 
in berms.   
 
Jim Fidei stated that drainage needs to be addressed before paving.  Circle Drive is one of them and was never 
finished.  Volk also is in really bad shape.  He then asked if the paving will be done inhouse or bid out.  Mr. Petros 
stated that his thought would be for us to do the shorter, smaller roads.   
 
Sam Slick is wondering why the Road Crew is spending over a week at the pool instead of working on the roads.  
Mr. Henderson stated that we lost the employee that helped open the pool so we had to do it until we hired someone. 
 
Mr. Henderson stated that the purpose of the Planning Session is to select the roads that have the most need and 
then have the Engineer give us a recommendation on what specifically needs done to them.  And then we decide 
if we will do the work or bid out.  What can the Township afford to do this year?  This list will continuously be updated 
year after year. 
 
 
Planning Session 
 
Worksheet Attached.   
 
 
New / Old Business 
 
The next Regular Meeting of the Board of Supervisors will be held on Wednesday, May 19, 2021 at 7:00pm. 
 
 

With no further business to come before the Board, Mark Petros made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Brian 

Merdian.  Voting:  Mr. Petros, Mr. Merdian, Mrs. Harvey; yes.  Meeting adjourned at 8:40pm. 

 
 

 
 
 
Susan D. Leukhardt 
Township Secretary 


